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July 14, 2003

Mr. Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

Missouri Public Service Commission

P. O. Box 360

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360

Re:
Case No. TC02003-0547; Birch Telecom of Missouri, Inc., AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc., TCG Kansas City, Inc., and TCG St. Louis, Inc. v. Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. d/b/a SBC Missouri
Dear Judge Roberts:


This letter is filed on behalf of AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc., TCG Kansas City, Inc. and TCG St. Louis, Inc. (collectively “Complainants”) in response to an Order Directing Filing, dated July 1, 2003.


Complainants have been working with Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. (“SBC-M”) and the parties involved in similar complaints involved NuVox Communications and XO Communications on the issue of voluntary mediation.  Complainants have offered to agree to voluntary mediation if they can participate in the mediation already scheduled for July 22, 2003 for the NuVox and XO complaints, which deal with common issues in dispute.  Complainants’ counsel discussed this issue with SBC-M counsel last week and today, however, the SBC-M counsel could not take a position, as his primary client contact was not in the office last week, and returned only today.  The undersigned counsel advised SBC-M that it would make this filing. 


If SBC-M agrees that Complainants may participate in the voluntary mediation scheduled for July 22, 2003 with NuVox and XO, then Complainants will agree to voluntary mediation.  However, if SBC-M ultimately advises Complainants that it will not agree to the joint participation, then Complainants will not agree to the voluntary mediation.  Complainants have already conducted informal settlement negotiations on the power dispute in Texas before the Public Utility Commission of Texas.


The undersigned had hoped to hear from SBC-M counsel this afternoon, but as of the time of this filing, had not received word from SBC-M.  Therefore, at this time, Complainants report that they are awaiting information from SBC-M that will enable them to determine if they will agree to voluntary mediation.  As soon as SBC-M responds, then Complainants will file a follow-up letter in response to the July 1, 2003 Order.


I apologize in advance for this short delay.  The undersigned has been working with SBC-M since last week, but due to SBC-M’s client unavailability, the undersigned cannot provide the Commission with more certainty.


Thank you for your attention to this matter.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.







Sincerely,







Katherine K. Mudge

cc:
All Parties of Record

Smith, Majcher, & Mudge, L.L.P.


